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Contact  
Information: 
 

 Minister:  
       Rev. Shawn Yagi 
 
 3-3556 Kuhio Hwy 
 Lihue, HI  96766 
 

 Office Phone:   
  808-245-6262 
 Minister‘s Residence:   
  808-245-4543 

 Minister’s email 
       syagi@honpahi.org  
 Emergency: 
 1-808-364-2825 
 
 Preschool:   
  808-245-7857 
 
Office email: 
lihuehongwanjimission 
@gmail.com 
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Calendar of Events 

APRIL  2023 

Sun 2 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Monthly  

Memorial 

Thur 6 7:00 PM Bon Dance Practice 

In the Social Hall 

Sun 9 9:30 AM 

 

Buddha Day  

(Hanamatsuri) 

To be held at Kauai Soto Zen, 

in Hanapepe (page 8) 

Tues 11 9:00 -  

9:30 AM 

Honolulu Brass Quintet 

playing for the Preschool. 

Members are invited to 

enjoy the music in the Social 

Hall. (page 8 ) 

Thur 13 7:00 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

(via videoconference) 

Sun 16 9:30 AM Eshinni-Kakushinni Service 

Service to be held at Kapa’a 

Hongwanji in Kapa’a (page 6) 

Thur 20 7:00 PM Bon Dance Practice 

In the Social Hall 

Sun 23 9:00 AM 

 

10:00 AM 

Family Dharma Service 

 

LHWA Meeting 

Sun 30 9:00 am Family Dharma Service 

MAY 2023          

Thur 4 7:00 PM Bon Dance practice 

In the Social Hall 

Sun  7 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Birthday & Monthly  

Memorial 

Thur 11 7:00 PM Board of Directors Mtg. 

(via videoconference) 

Sun 14 9:00 AM Family Dharma Service 

Thur 18 7:00 PM Bon Dance Practice 

In the Social Hall 

Sun 21 9:00 AM Gotan-e Service 

Sun 28 9:00 AM Baccalaureate Service 

(please note the date 

change) 

Columbarium Hours (change) 

Columbarium hours are expanding.  The 

Columbarium will be open Tuesday-Thursday 

from 9:00 am - 4:00 pm and on Friday, 

Saturday and Sunday 8:00 am - 5:00 pm . 

Please know that the Columbarium will be 

locked when Rev. Yagi is not present.  Please 

call the office to be sure the Columbarium will 

be open when you want to visit.   

Office Hours 

Current office hours for Rev. Yagi are as 

follows: 

Monday:  Day off 

Tuesday - Sunday:   9:00 am - 4:00 pm 

 Closed for lunch: 12 noon - 1:00 pm 

 

If you wish to speak with Rev. Yagi, it is 

suggested that you call ahead for an 

appointment, as he may be away from the 

office on temple business.   

The temple must be locked when Rev. Yagi is 

not available. Thank you for your 

understanding.      
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HANAMATSURI, THE CELEBRATION OF BUDDHA’S BIRTH 

Hanamatsuri, literally a flower festival, is celebrated on April 8, commemorating the birth of 

Siddhartha Gautama. Siddhartha became enlightened as Sakyamuni Buddha, which marks the 

release of sentient beings from suffering and sorrow.  

According to our tradition, the historical Buddha, Sakyamuni, was born in Nepal on April 8, 

566 B.C. He was born the son of King Suddodhana and Queen Maya. There are many flowery 

descriptions of the scene at his birth, including celestial birds singing beautiful songs, beautiful 

flowers, and a sweet, gentle rain bathing the baby Buddha. It is not necessarily the beauty of the 

flowers, the sounds of the celestial birds, nor the sweet, gentle rain that fell, but the vibrant fact 

that on this day was born the greatest of sentient beings who became the Enlightened One, the 

Buddha. 

Every year we celebrate our own birthday. In our youth, we are anxious to reach “adulthood,” 

and in our old age, we attempt to cling to our “youth.” What is the meaning and reason for 

celebrating our birth? Much of the meaning of our own birth is often lost in the gifts and the 

merriment. The celebration of our birth is an expression of gratitude. This gratitude is extended to 

our friends, parents, and to life itself. This gratitude grows from an understanding that our birth is 

the result of many people and that our lives are intertwined with all others. 

Understanding the Buddha’s teaching of the interdependency of all things will make it clear 

that our birth is the result of many causes and conditions. Realizing this, we can see that our birth is 

truly a rare and wonderful gift, and we have an obligation to live out this life in accordance with the 

teachings of the Buddha. 

This obligation to live our lives out to the fullest becomes even more striking when we look at 

the symbolism and significance of the flower. The flower, as with all human beings, has youth and 

beauty, but it dies, and it is the seed of our demise. When we can understand our impermanent 

nature, it becomes apparent how we should live our lives. 

From the murky depths of this quagmire of life, there still are occasions when sentient beings 

may, out of the sincerity of mind, effort, and intelligence, produce pure thoughts which may bloom 

into the ultimate purity of the white lotus, enlightenment. Hanamatsuri represents one of these 

occasions. It is a time for us to show our gratitude and rededicate ourselves as we contemplate the 

importance of the birth of our teacher, master, spiritual guide, and friend, Sakyamuni Buddha. 

This year, Kauai Buddhist Council will be celebrating the Birth of Syakamuni Buddha on April 

9, 9:30 am at Kauai Soto Zen in Hanapepe. Please encourage your family and friend to attend this 

Great Event. 

 Namo Amidabutsu   

Dharma Message from Rev. Yagi 
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Bishop’s Corner  
Bishop Eric Matsumoto  
“Here I rejoice in what I have heard 
and extol what I have attained.”            
I would like to begin by sharing the 

Opening Aspiration and some 

thoughts which I gave at the start of 

our 111th Legislative Assembly held 

on February 10-11, 2023.   

 “How joyous I am, my heart and mind being 

rooted in the Buddha-Dharma…of the universal Vow…

my thoughts and feelings flowing within the dharma-

ocean…I am deeply aware of the Tathagata’s immense 

compassion…My joy grows ever fuller, my gratitude 

and indebtedness ever more compelling. Therefore, I 

have selected [passages expressing] the core of the 

Pure Land way and gathered its essentials. …May those 

who see and hear this work be brought…to manifest 

shinjin within the power of the Vow and reveal the 

incomparable fruit of enlightenment in the land of 

peace.”        -Shinran Shonin- 

 This should be all of our thoughts and aspiration 

too, especially in 2023 as we joyously and gratefully 

observe the auspicious Joint Celebration of the 850th 

Anniversary of the Birth of Shinran Shonin and the 

800th Anniversary of the Establishment of Jodo Shinshu 

including the 17th World Buddhist Women’s 

Convention.  

 Last year, our Hawaii Kyodan’s slogan 

emphasized “Connecting with Others” and I 

emphasized that the primal and fundamental 

connection which we each should have is the 

connection with Amida Buddha. Then, from that 

connection, we, as Sangha members, further connect 

with others inspired by the Buddha, guided by the 

Dharma and motivated by gratitude for Amida 

Buddha’s Wisdom and Compassion. This becomes 

apparent in the guidance we are receiving from His 

Eminence Kojun Ohtani whether it is “Gratitude for the 

Jodo Shinshu Teaching” or “Our Pledge” which he 

composed for us. 

 However, as I look at our Hawaii Kyodan and 

reflect on myself too, I have a concern that we have 

not connected with as many people as we would like 

to. What do you think? The steady decline in our 

membership suggests that we have not. Thus, today, I 

implore that we all share our joy for the Teachings and 

especially Amida Buddha’s compassion with others. Let 

your family and friends know that temple is a big part 

of your life and the reasons why. If you don’t people 

including your own family may not know. Just because 

you physically go to the temple a lot does not mean 

that those around you truly understand the 

significance of the temple and the Teachings in your 

life. As your Bishop and as a temple minister, I have 

come across, too many, families especially grand-

children and great grandchildren of our most devoted 

members who didn’t know just how precious the 

temple was to their Elders. Its only at the funeral 

service that they find out. I lament that it is a lost 

opportunity. If younger family members knew how 

important temple was to their Elders including the 

reason, they too, could have possibly connected more 

with the temple and Jodo Shinshu.  

 Even in the case of Shinran Shonin, I find, at least, 

4 instances, one of which is the opening aspiration with 

which I started, in which he relates that out of the 

gratitude of realizing the benevolence of the Buddha 

and Joy, he collects passages about Jodo Shinshu so 

others can come to know Amida Buddha. I am not 

saying we all have to write a book like Shinran Shonin, 

but in our own way, within our own capacities, we can 

share about Buddhism with others. In Hawaii, we 

would say “We can all talk story.”  On second thought, 

however, our sharing does not necessarily have to 

involve lengthy words explaining Buddhism. I say this 

as I reflect on my own journey to Jodo Shinshu. My 

grandmother (Fuji Matsumoto), according to some like 

Rev. Yoshihide Matsubayashi, was a devout Jodo Shin 

Buddhist, but she could not speak English and I, in my 

Middle School and High School years, could not speak 

Japanese. Her way of connecting me to Buddhism was 

to have me see her doing her daily “Praising of the 

Buddha’s Virtue” at the home altar (which was not in 

her bedroom, but in the family living room). She, also, 

gave me the responsibility of changing the flowers on 

the Home Altar. So, it was that in the Matsumoto 

household, a Middle School kid  

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 
 Web: hongwanjihawaii.com Email: hqs@honpahi.org  

Continued on page 5 

http://www.hongwanjihawaii.com/
mailto:hqs@honpahi.com
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Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii (cont.) 

 

would regularly, on a weekly basis, change the flowers 

at the home butsudan. From within my family, it was 

the first recognizable (for me) step in the budding and 

growing relationship that I would have with Buddhism.  

 Sounding like a broken record, I still firmly 

believe that we need more of the Buddha-Dharma to 

inspire and guide us as a Sangha and one of our roles 

as the Sangha, not limited to ministers, is to create a 

connection to the Dharma for people. This is what will 

eventually connect to growing our membership. 

People are searching for a warm, harmonious, safe 

accepting place to belong where people are happy, 

empathetic, and joyous. Especially, as we come out of 

the Pandemic it is an important time to connect with 

others by sharing our Joy and Appreciation of the 

Nembutsu.  It is essential, critical that we connect with 

more people. It is by connecting with more people that 

we can also address our declining membership. Thus, 

at this time, guided by our 2023 slogan “Sharing Joy 

Together,” I would like to ask all temples to create a 

membership committee or something similar to it, to 

address our declining membership. Further, I have 

brought to the attention of the State Ministers 

Association and the Ministerial Training Committee, 

our need to begin identifying and nurturing more 

individuals who can become ministers lay assistants or 

full-fledged overseas ministers. However, a committee 

can only do so much. The real work of connecting 

takes place at the temple level by each one of us. First, 

please let that Heart and Mind of True Entrusting being 

given by Amida Buddha blossom. Then, naturally, 

share your Joy and Appreciation of Dharma especially 

that of Namo Amida Butsu with others by living the life 

of a Nembutsu follower as shared by His Eminence 

Kojun Ohtani.  

  To conclude, to one and all, please know that 

your devotion, dedication, contributions and efforts 

are deeply appreciated and I express my deepest 

gratitude to you. Please join me in gassho/anjali and in 

awareness, joy and gratitude, join me to recite Namo 

Amida Butsu, The Buddha’s Name Which I Call in 

gratitude in response to Namo Amida Butsu, The 

Buddha’s Name Which Calls Me to entrust. Namo 

Amida Butsu/Entrusing in All-Inclusive Wisdom and All-

Embracing Compassion. 

 

LGBTQIA+ 101 EDUCATIONAL SESSION 

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii, its Commission 

on Buddhist Education and its Committee on Social 

Concerns  will sponsor the LGBTQIA+ 101 Educational 

Session in April 2023. 

Date & Time:  Saturday, April 22, 2023, from 9:00 am 

to 11:00 am 

Speaker:   Camaron Miyamoto, Director of the UH 
Manoa LGBTQ Center.  
Place:  In person at the Buddhist Study Center and 
online via Zoom Registration:                          
https://forms.gle/Kwqn9QCGFUf5zcPn7 
Registration Deadline:  Saturday, April 15, 2023 
(Registration is FREE!) 
  
Learn more about the LGBTQIA+ community so we can 
ensure all beings may enjoy lives of harmony, peace 
and gratitude.  We will talk about: 

Lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, queer, 
questions, intersex, ally and more identities 

An appreciation for the unique lives of LGBTQIA+ 
people 

Ways to be supportive and compassionate allies for 
LGBTQIA+ people 

Share ways to build respect, harmony, peace and 
gratitude for all 

Panel of LGBTQIA+ Community Members and their 

families - Chihiro Okawa, Jay Yokoyama, Benjamin 

Bruch & Rudiger Ruckmann, Richard & Gail Taira, 

Pieper & Lois Toyama 

To read the complete newsletter, learn 

about workshops & seminars, and to see 

photos, please check on the Honpa 

Hongwanji website: 

https://hongwanjihawaii newsletter 

Continued from page 4 

https://forms.gle/Kwqn9QCGFUf5zcPn7
https://hongwanjihawaii.com/news/newsletter/
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Lhwa news 
  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 

LHWA Meetings for 2023 

Note that all meetings will begin at 

10:00 am following Sunday service. 

April 23 

July 30 

September 10 

November 12 

The Federation Spring 
Newsletter is 
available.  Thank you to 
Karen Nishimoto for doing a 
great job of writing the article for Kauai! 
LHWA members will receive a link via email to 
the newsletter. 

Eshinni & Kakushinni Day Service 
Kauai United Hongwanji Buddhist Women’s Association 

Guest Speaker:  Reverend Shawn Yagi  

Date:  Sunday, April 16, 2023 
Time:  9:30 a.m. 
Location:  Kapa`a Hongwanji Mission Temple 
  

For those who are unable to attend in person, a Zoom link has been provided by Rev. Majima. 
Zoom Link: 
Time: Apr 16, 2023, 09:30 AM Hawaii 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86249116937?pwd=b0VvbzVaWXhuNU1uYnltWlJ5MHI1Zz09  
Meeting ID: 862 4911 6937 
Passcode: 212369 
 
Everyone is welcome to attend, not just BWA members.  Refreshments to follow at the Kapa`a 
Hongwanji social hall. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86249116937?pwd=b0VvbzVaWXhuNU1uYnltWlJ5MHI1Zz09
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LHM Preschool  

 

 

 

We collected canned food for 

our local food bank. This was 

a lesson on being kind and 

generous to others. 

We wore our jackets when we 

learned about the letter “J”.  It 

was a fun way to learn. 

Friends Forever! 

Bodhi’s grandma visited Kauai and came to school to 

read a book about kittens to the children.  We like to 

have stories read to us. 



Activities at LHM 

Pickleball is still on-going.  All levels are invited to join in the fun every 

Monday in the social hall at 6:00 pm.  All you need to bring is your 

enthusiasm and a pair of tennis shoes.  Come join us!   

Because we play indoors and are limited to a single court, we are limiting pickleball to members 

only. 
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Buddha Day (Hanamatsuri) Service 

For the first time in three years, an in-person island-wide celebration of Buddha 

Day will be held this year.  We are filled with gratitude. 

When:  Sunday April 9 at 9:30 am 

Where:  Kauai Soto Zen Temple in Hanapepe.   

Buddha Day marks the birth of Siddhartha Gautama, who became enlightened 

as Shakyamuni Buddha.  According to our tradition, the historical Buddha was born in Lumbini 

Garden in Nepal on April 8, 566 BCE, the son of King Suddhodana and Queen Maya. We 

celebrate his birth as a joyous event.  There will also be food and prizes after the service. Please 

join us in Hanapepe for this special service.  Everyone is welcome!  Carpool if possible. 

Honolulu Brass Quartet 

Sandie Fujimoto, on behalf of the LHM Preschool, has invited LHM 

members to attend a short performance by the Honolulu Brass Quintet 

when they play for the LHM Preschool students. 

When:  Tuesday April 11 

Time:  9:00 am - 9:30 am 

Place:  Social Hall 

Cost:  Free 
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President’s Corner                            

Aloha from Carol Valentine 

News about the happenings at LHM and information from the Board of 

Directors.  

 The first Bon Dance Committee meeting was held with preliminary plans underway for the 

LHM Bon Dance to be held July 7-8, 2023. 

 The Board approved the following Leave of Absence days for Rev. Yagi:  April 10 through   

April 13.  Please make note of his emergency number on the front page of the newsletter if 

you need to reach him during that time for any religious emergency.  Rev. Hojo will also be 

“on call” during Rev. Yagi’s absence.  

  

  

 

 

Thank you to all who helped with the LHM Food Drive in the month of 

February.  Everyone was most generous with foods and monetary donations.  The LHM 

Preschool also helped with a food drive with their keiki and parents.  

The Food Bank Hawaii, Kauai Branch received over $500 from our members generosity and the 

Preschool added almost $100 to that amount.  The Food Bank will be able to do so much with 

the monetary donations.  With the help of the LHM Preschool, we donated a total of 217 

pounds of non-perishables.  As Trish Remigio of the Food Bank, Kauai Branch said, “We couldn’t 

do what we do without your support! Mahalo for your donations!” 

Thank you to Rev. Yagi and Wayne Fujioka for helping 

to transport all of the non-perishable to the Food 

Bank.   
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Because of the new “green” rules on Kauai regarding the use of Styrofoam 

and plastics and because we have an excess number of some items in the 

kitchen, we are offering a few items to our members.  There is no specific 

price; we simply ask for a small donation to the church in exchange. 

Some of the items include saimin cups, chopsticks, packaged eating utensils 
and waxed drinking cups . . . . perfect if you have a party planned! 

If you have questions, would like more information or want to pick up items, please call 
Carolyn Yamasaki at 808-245-3869 and leave a message with your name and phone number 
so Carolyn can return your call. 

2023 TAITETSU UNNO MEMORIAL LECTURE 
The Institute of Buddhist Studies announced the Taitetsu Unno Memorial lecture, to be delivered by    

Dr. Ruben Habito, and held on Friday March 31, 2023, from 1 - 3pm (HST), both in person at the Jodo 

Shinshu Center and virtually.  

Dr. Habito shares an interesting perspective as a Zen Buddhist and former Jesuit priest, seeing the 

problems of the world through eastern Buddhism and western Christianity. His lecture will present using 

religious transcendence to heal our wounded world as we face wars, economic hardships and Global 

pandemics. It will also address giving meaning to jaded youth, disillusioned adults, pinpointing the sense 

of loss that is universally felt in the age of the Pandemic and how we can give hope for the future to our 

youth. 

 

Date & Time:  Friday, March 31, 2023, from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. (HST) 

Speaker:  Dr. Ruben Hábito 
Topic:  "BEYOND TRANSCENDENCE BACK TO EARTH: A CHALLENGE TO RELIGIONS OUR TIME OF GLOBAL 

CRISIS"  
Place:   Zoom or in person at the Jodo Shinshu Center, CA 
https://forms.gle/pfzWDR4MjSGgRbWM9 for in person registration 
 
https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJEpfumuqDIpEty87InS_W6iUODMqs_ipx2W for Zoom 
 
Follow the link to https://www.shin-ibs.edu/event/2023unno/ for more information.  

REQUESTS FOR HOME  OR HOSPITAL VISITATION 

If you would like Rev. Yagi to visit you or  a family member or friend who is 

homebound or hospitalized for any length of time, please call him at 808-

245-6262. He is always willing to help in any way that he can.   

https://forms.gle/pfzWDR4MjSGgRbWM9
https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJEpfumuqDIpEty87InS_W6iUODMqs_ipx2W
https://www.shin-ibs.edu/event/2023unno/
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Bon Dance 2023 

Bon Dance Schedule 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LHM Bon Dance Practice 

Open to the public! 

Bon Dance practice contines on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays at 7:00 pm in April and May in the 

LHM Social Hall. 

Come join us for refreshing your bon dance skills or to learn how to do the dances. 

June 9-10 Kapa’a Hongwanji Mission 

June 16-17 Kauai Soto Zen Temple Zenshuji 

June 23-24 West Kauai Hongwanji Mission, Hanapepe 

June 30-July 1 (No Bon Dance) 

July 7-8 Lihue Hongwanji Mission 

July 14-15 Waimea Shingon Mission 

July 21-22 (No Bon Dance) 

July 28-29 Waimea Higashi Hongwanji 

  

Refrigerators and 

Freezers Wanted 

Do you have a used 

refrigerator or freezer 

you no longer need?  

With Bon Dance 

Festival coming up 

this year, we are 

looking for used refrigerators and 

freezers still in working order.   

If  you have one to donate, please call the  

LHM office at 808-245-6262.  Leave a 

message if  there is no answer. Or email 

at lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com. 

Bon Dance News Updates 

 There will be changes with the food 

offerings.  More information will be available 

in the next newsletter. 

 There will be no intermission food provided 

for the dancers, per the decision of the 

Kauai Buddhist Council.  This will apply to 

bon dance festivals at all temples on Kauai. 

 There will be a free parking shuttle available 

on both nights of the bon dance. More 

information on location and hours will be 

included in the next newsletter. 

mailto:lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com
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MEMORIAL DONATION: 
In memory of Akira Tanabe (50 Yrs.) 
     Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki 
In memory of James Onishi (25 Yrs.) 
     Susan Tanioka 
     Natsue Onishi 
In memory of Masayu Toma (25 Yrs.) 
     Glenn & Gail Shibuya 
In memory of Theodore Inouye 
     Alice & Ross Inouye 
In memory of Kazuo Yamasaki 
     Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki 
In memory of Tsutayo Saito 
     Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki 
In memory of Tsuyuko Kurashige 
     Hiroko Kurashige 
In memory of Mitsue & Harry Nogami 
     Elaine Fukushima 
In memory of Mitsuru “Sammy” Sasaki 
     Joyce Sasaki 
In memory of Teruichi Matsushima 
     Joyce Sasaki 
 
SPRING HIGAN DONATION: 
Alice Inouye 
Robert & Alma Yotsuda 
 
COLUMBARIUM DONATION: 
In memory of George & Elsie Toyofuku 
     Guy & Lori Toyofuku 
In memory of Edward & Yaeko Fujimoto 
     Paul & Anne Uyehara 
     Carol Fujimoto 
 
WEDDING DONATION: 
Chad Sakai & Jennifer Ota 
 
 

HAPPINESS DONATION: 
Roy & Carol Fujioka (Girls Day) 
 
NEW YEAR PARTY DONATION: 
(some donations may have been acknowledged, but this is the 
complete list from the New Year Party including monetary 
donations and in-kind donations) 
Brian & Tammy Fukushima 

Glenn & Gail Shibuya 

 Colleen Nonaka 
Shirley Hashimoto 
Joy Hiraoka 
Setsuo & Edith Ushio 
Rev. Mieko Majima 
Diane Fukuyama 
Yoko Takabayashi 
Winston & Marian Ogata 
Gladys Fujiuchi 
Lynne Matsumura 
Karen Nishimoto 
Helen Yamaguchi 
Wayne Fujioka & Carol Valentine 
Betsy Sakoda  
Blaine Sasaki  
Gilbert & Helen Fujimoto 
Dr. Scott & Shari Shimabukuro 
Kenneth & Lynette Mizuo 
Morton & Carolyn Yamasaki  
Holly Taguma 
 

If there are errors  please email us at:  lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com  or call the office at 245-6262. 

In Jodo Shinshu, we are awakened to the compassion 

of Amida.  

We realize our predicament of receiving assurance 

that we are not forsaken.  

Gratitude produces profound joy which is expressed 

by the calling of Amida’s name.   

Namo Amida Butsu 

mailto:lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com
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MEMORIAL SERVICE (HOYO)                                 

APRIL - MAY 

The following is a list of members who passed away during the months of April and May.  In Jodo Shin 

Buddhism, memorial services are observed to remind the family members of the compassion of Amida 

Buddha in memory of the deceased.  Lihue Hongwanji Mission recommends that the families and relatives 

of the deceased members listed below contact the temple office at 245-6262 for an appointment.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1st YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2022 

2022 April 23 Yasuo Ishiyama 

2022 May 3 Kazue Ogawa 

3rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2021 

2021 April 20 Patsy Sakai 

2021 April 29 Elsie Takata 

2021 May 28 Paul Yamaguchi 

7th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2017 

2017 May 20 Theodore (Ted) Inouye 

2017 May 27 Tammy Kakutani 

17th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2007 

2007 April 7 Haruko Abe 

2007 April 19 Masakazu Sasaki 

25th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1999 

1999 April 20 Masami Mukai 

33rd YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1991 

1991 May 1 Fumito Kanazawa 

1991 May 14 James Shinno 

1991 May 31 Noboru Takeuchi 

50th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—1974 

1974 April 23 Hanako Dobashi 

1974 April 24 Taichi Kurashige 

1974 May 1 Yoshiko Fujikawa 

1974 May 9 James Ishii 

1974 May 23 George Ishimoto 

1974 May 30 Tokuo Fujii 

1974 May 31 Sokichi Tanizaki 

13th YEAR MEMORIAL SERVICE—2011 

2011 May 13 Shizuko Suzuki 

MEMORIALS 

All things appear and disappear because of the concurrence of causes 
and conditions. Nothing ever exists entirely alone; everything is in 
relation to everything else. 

Shakyamuni Buddha    



Lihue Hongwanji Mission, a Shin Buddhist Temple 

Lihue Hongwanji Mission 

3-3556 Kuhio Highway 

Lihue, Hawaii  96766 

Return Service Requested 

Building Healthy Sanghas 
  
(Sharing Joy Together ) 

W E ’ RE  ON  THE  WEB !  

l i huehongwan j i .o rg  

Email:   lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com  

Address Label 

 

Buddha Day Service (Hanamatsuri) 

April 9, 2023 at 9:30 

Island wide service will be held at  

the Kauai Soto Zen in Hanapepe 

Eshinni & Kakushinni Service 

Guest Speaker:  Reverend Shawn Yagi  

Date:  Sunday, April 16, 2023 

Time:  9:30 a.m. 

Location:  Kapa`a Hongwanji Mission Temple 

mailto:lihuehongwanjimission@gmail.com

